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30 January 2003

2.15- 3.25pm

Board Room

Minutes

1 Present

Jim Richmond, Pro Vice Chancellor (Resources) (in the chair),  Moira Collett, Academic Registrar, Rachel Fletcher, Director of Student Support (taking minutes) Ashvina Lockmun, Vice President, Finance and Services,  Gareth Oughton, Vice President, Communications and Entertainment, Hannah Essex, Vice President, Welfare and Academic, Louisa Suff,  President, Sports Federation, Antony Blackshaw, General Manager, Students’Union

By Invitation 

Vivien Insull, Director of Residential Services

Apologies for absence

Registrar and Secretary, President of the Students’ Union

2
Minutes

The Minutes (Action Notes) of the meeting held on 28 November 2002 were approved as a correct record

Matters arising 

a) Non-Alcoholic Catering Facilities. It was reported that the Registrar and Pro Vice Chancellor Resources had discussed the provision of alcohol free catering facilities and that the General Manager of the Catering Service had agreed to open in the summer term 2003 on experimental basis.  There was a need to ensure financial targets were met.   The Vice President, Communications and Entertainment stated that the Union would be willing to help publicise the facilities to students.

b) HEACF - progress report. A meeting had been held between representatives of the Students’ Union and University. It was noted that a Management Group needed to be established, meeting monthly.

c) Publication of Pass Lists. Student responses to the bulletin had been forwarded by the Students’ Union to Deanna Walker.  There were a range of views and representatives from the Students’ Union did not wish to take a position.

d) Car Parking on Campus. The Pro Vice Chancellor (Resources) reported that a Working Party had been established which had a productive first meeting and would be meeting again in March.  The Working Party would be the appropriate place for future discussion of car parking issues. The Vice President, Welfare and Academic stated that safety concerns had not yet been addressed and had fed concerns to the Working Party. 

e) Institutional Audit. The Vice President, Welfare and Academic reported that over 1000 completed questionnaires had been returned by students.  Questionnaire have been circulated to East 15, SEEC, Writtle and Tavistock. The Union representatives will notify relevant University staff at early stage if specific problems are identified.

f) ESE Corridor (adjacent to the SU corridor). This matter is now being dealt with by the Accommodation Group. 

g) East15 Acting School. 

Network connection, Concern had been expressed about poor connections,  quality of PCs and problems with student access to their accounts.  The Pro Vice Chancellor (Resources) reported that the Director of Information Systems had been spoken to, and steps were already being taken to improve network connections.  Budget for next year includes new computer lab for East 15 including audio visual facilities. 

Action The Pro Vice Chancellor (Resources) to contact the Directors of Estates and Information Systems to ensure that appropriate space is allocated for new lab. The Pro Vice Chancellor (Resources) to raise problem of students having difficulty accessing their own accounts with the Director of Information Systems.

Counselling The Academic Registrar reported that the University were making new arrangements for counselling at East 15.  Temporary arrangements in the vicinity of East 15 would be established pending a review of Counselling which was due to take place in the summer term.
h) Disabled access to Lakeside Theatre. It was reported that the Director of Estates had agreed to provide a copy of the disabled access report to the Students’ Union representatives.
i) Other matters arising from previous meeting. 
Christmas opening.  The Students’ Union reported that Christmas trading was successful, although a loss was made facilities were quite well used. It was intended to open next year.

Noticeboards.  It was noted that noticeboards had been cleaned around launderette at Christmas.  The Students’ Union ask societies not to paste.  Action The Pro Vice Chancellor (Resources) to consider alternatives including providing more noticeboards or painting areas where postering is permitted.
3
Feedback from meetings

a) Welfare Forum

A meeting was held before Christmas, the notes had not been prepared so the Vice President, Welfare and Academic gave a verbal report .  The Forum had been agreed to produce information on useful numbers to go in to kitchens in University accommodation.  Another meeting was anticipated in the Spring term.  It was agreed that minutes would be forwarded to this Group in future.

4
Accommodation Allocation Policy

A paper were circulated giving details of proposed allocation of accommodation for 2003-4. The following issues were discussed

a) The Quays development would create 700 new rooms. From 2003-4 Forest Road House and Greenstead House would no longer be available for University allocation. A ballot for final year undergraduates would be reintroduced and 175 more rooms would be available for new postgraduates. The Students’ Union representatives were concerned that all new undergraduates be offered accommodation. The Director of Residential Services confirmed that she was confident that sufficient rooms would be available for new students. 

b) The Director of Residential Services proposed that the Quays be allocation primarily for postgraduates. There had been complaints of noise from postgraduates on campus disturbed by summer school guests and it was planned to keep some campus accommodation for conferences as catering facilities are on campus..  In addition two towers would be allocated for postgraduates. The Quays will be kept for students to avoid noise and disruption from conferences. The Students’ Union representatives expressed some concern about postgraduates being concentrated in the Quays.

c) Social provision at Quays was discussed, efforts were continuing to find a commercial partner to run social/ commercial space. A serviced common room could be provided by the Students’ Union but would need to be fitted in advance. The Students’ Union argued strongly that social provision was needed before students moved in if at all possible. Director of Residential Services to liaise with Director of Estates.

d) Student Tutor numbers had yet to be finalised but would come out of the proposed allocation. The new Quays development would include provision for Student Tutors, but unlikely to make much overall impact.

e) The Director of Residential Services asked for guidance on the mix of new and returning students.  The reintroduction of final year ballot was welcomed. It was noted that if all new students are together there is likely to be better balance of new students in flats. The experience of Students’ Union officers was that both systems work quite well. It was proposed to try to concentrate postgraduate, new students and returning students in flats. Action. Students’ Union representatives to consult further and liaise with the Director of Residential Services .

f) The meeting agreed to proceed with proposed allocation (subject to further consultation by the Students’ Union) for 2003-4. 

Action. Director of Residential Services to circulate final proposed allocation.

5.
Rents 

Papers had been circulated in advance of the meeting giving options for rent levels for 2003-4. The Pro Vice Chancellor (Resources) gave background information, a 6% overall increase for 2003-4 had already been agreed by council. 5% was required in the following year. The increases were needed to generate funds to cover cost of the Quays development and possible future student accommodation and to keep pace with rising costs.  

The Students’ Union representatives asked what was intended beyond 2005-6 and stated that they would hope that such rises are not required in the longer term. There was a discussion about future developments including funding options and of the likely future demand for University owned accommodation. The Students’ Union representatives stated they felt an overall strategy was needed. It was noted that such discussions take place at Finance and Strategy Committee at which the Students’ Union is represented.

After some discussion about options for rent levels it was agreed to implement option 3 with rents ranging from South Courts and Quays at £70.70 per week to Avon Way at £42.84. A small differential between North and South Towers was included in the agreed option.  

6.
Any other Business

Boundary Road Barrier. University vehicles are permitted to go through the barrier, the Students Union representatives stated that their minibus and people carriers were not being permitted through despite displaying the University logo (although the Security minibus was permitted).  

Action Students Union to notify Director of Student Support of vehicle details.Pro Vice Chancellor (Resources) to liaise with Director of Estates.

7. Date of next meeting

Thursday 13th March 2003 at 2.15pm in the Board Room

Meeting closed 3.25

Rachel Fletcher

Secretary to Committee

27/1/03
